

TOWN OF AURORA SENIOR CENTER

101 King Street, Suite A East Aurora, New York 14052

Phone: (716) 652-7934 Fax: (716) 652-9083 WS-/

December 1, 2017

Dear Senior Center Members,

First I would to thank everyone who paid our nonresident fee last year. This year the town board has decided to raise the fee for membership to \$30.00 per year. The fees help offset the cost of expenses at the center. As many of you know our center is funded by the Town of Aurora. We are fortunate to have a great facility that is open to both Town of Aurora residents and residents of other communities. We offer many programs, including those that focus on the continued health of all seniors and the University Express program. Residents of the Town of Aurora (including parts of West Falls, South Wales and the Village of East Aurora) will continue with no charge. Remember this breaks down to about \$.57 per week, which is an outstanding value. You certainly cannot join a gym for that amount. Nonresident members who attend only for our lunch will not be charged as this is a program sponsored by Erie County Senior Services, but they may contribute if they wish.

Collection will be during this December and January or when registering for the first time. Checks will be made payable to the Town of Aurora. Please return the tear off at the bottom of my letter with your check or cash payment. If you have any questions please call the center at 652-7934. If this presents an extreme financial hardship please see me.

Sincerely,					-
Donna Boo	tukn				,
Donna Bodekor Director				·	
Name(s)					
Address			; 	,	
Town			Zip Code		
Phone Number	~	· .	· 		
Email			•		

WS-2

RESOLUTION APPROVING IMPROVEMENTS OF THE AURORA SENIOR CENTER

WHEREAS, the Aurora Adult Day Services operates the Senior Day Services at 101 King Street, East Aurora, New York which property is owned by the Town of Aurora,

WHEREAS, the Aurora Adult Day Services has requested the consent of the Town of Aurora to certain renovations at 101 King Street,

WHEREAS, the Town has reviewed the proposed renovations and finds they are in the best interest of the Adult Center,

NOW, THEREFORE, be it

RESOLVED, that the renovations set forth in a letter dated November 7, 2017 from the Aurora Adult Day Services to the Town of Aurora, a copy of which is annexed as Schedule A as proved in regard to the proposed renovations, and be it further

RESOLVED, that all said renovations outlined in the letter dated November 7, 2017 when install shall become the property of the Town of Aurora, and be it further

RESOLVED, it is acknowledged that the Community Foundation for Greater Buffalo has approved a grant for such renovations including the improvements and obligations, with the acknowledgment that there is no provision prohibiting the renovations becoming the property of the Town of Aurora when completed, and be it further

RESOLVED, a certified copy of this resolution shall be sent by the Town Clerk to Aurora Adult Day Services and the Community Foundation for Greater Buffalo.

Duly adopted this	day of	, 2017

James Bach

WS-3

From:

Sent:

Tuesday, November 28, 2017 11:29 AM

То:

Supervisor

Subject:

Proclamation Request

Dear Mayor Bach:

We are respectfully requesting that you consider joining city and county leaders across the country in officially recognizing January 21-27, 2018 as School Choice Week in Town of Aurora.

Issuing a proclamation provides an opportunity to shine a positive spotlight on the K-12 education options available for children and families in Town of Aurora.

Last year, more than 684 mayors and county leaders, along with 30 governors, the unanimous United States Senate, and the President, issued proclamations recognizing National School Choice Week, which in 2018 will feature more than 31,000 events across America.

National School Choice Week is entirely nonpolitical and nonpartisan, and we do not advocate for or against any legislation. Our goal is simply to raise awareness, among parents, of the public and nonpublic K-12 education options available to their children.

Please let me know if you will be able to issue this proclamation and help us raise awareness of the importance of opportunity in education. I greatly appreciate your consideration. We have provided both a Word and .PDF proclamation template on our website at:

https://schoolchoiceweek.com/proclamations/

Also, for your convenience, we have provided the suggested proclamation language below.

Best, Andrew

Andrew Campanella

President National School Choice Week www.schoolchoiceweek.com

SUGGESTED PROCLAMATION LANGUAGE

Town of Aurora School Choice Week

WHEREAS all children in Town of Aurora should have access to the highest-quality education possible; and,

WHEREAS Town of Aurora recognizes the important role that an effective education plays in preparing all students in Town of Aurora to be successful adults; and,

WHEREAS quality education is critically important to the economic vitality of Town of Aurora; and,

WHEREAS Town of Aurora is home to a multitude of high quality public and nonpublic schools from which parents can choose for their children, in addition to families who educate their children in the home; and

WHEREAS, educational variety not only helps to diversify our economy, but also enhances the vibrancy of our community; and,

WHEREAS Town of Aurora has many high-quality teaching professionals in all types of school settings who are committed to educating our children; and,

WHEREAS, School Choice Week is celebrated across the country by millions of students, parents, educators, schools and organizations to raise awareness of the need for effective educational options;

NOW, THEREFORE, I, James Bach do hereby recognize January 21-27, 2018 as Town of Aurora School Choice Week, and I call this observance to the attention of all of our citizens.

INSTRUCTIONS

- If you issue a proclamation, please send a .pdf copy of the proclamation to Noelle DeLaney at proclamations@nscw.org, so that we may recognize you for participating.
- If you choose to send a hard copy of an issued proclamation, please send it to: Noelle DeLaney, National School Choice Week, PO Box 1540, Dixon, CA 95620

Follow on Twitter Friend on Facebook Forward to Friend

National School Choice Week provides an unprecedented opportunity, every January, to shine a spotlight on the need for effective education options for all children. Independently planned by a diverse coalition of individuals, schools and organizations, NSCW features thousands of special events across the country. The Week is a nonpartisan and nonpolitical public awareness effort.

Our mailing address is:

PO Box 2549, Santa Rosa Beach, FL 32459 Want to change how you receive these emails? You can <u>update your preferences</u> or unsubscribe from this list.

You are subscribed to the National School Choice Week mailing list: unsubscribe from this list update subscription preferences

This email was sent to supervisor@townofaurora.com
why did I get this?
unsubscribe from this list
update subscription preferences
NSCW
<a href="mailto:PO Box 1540
Dixon
<a href="mailto:CA 95620
USA
USA
<a href="mailto:CA 95620
USA